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April 6, 2020 
 
 
Subject:  Amphenol PCD M12883/52 GIDEP C1X-P-20-01 
 
Dear Valued Customer, 
 
PEI-Genesis has been notified by Amphenol PCD of a Notice of Escapement (NOE) 
regarding products supplied by Amphenol PCD. Based on recent test results, Amphenol 
PCD has determined that the parts listed below do not meet the M12883 Altitude 
Immersion test requirements, and may have not met the Altitude Immersion test for a 
significant period of time. The date codes affected are 0801 through 2003 (2008 through 
2020). 
 
Recent testing has shown the current design does not consistently meet the M12883/52 
altitude immersion requirements. Amphenol PCD has not performed the Altitude 
Immersion test on a production basis, as the Altitude Immersion test is only required at 
design qualification.   
 
Amphenol PCD is working diligently to understand and correct this issue going forward. 
In the meantime, all shipments of M12883/52 and equivalents from Amphenol PCD and 
their distribution partners are on stop ship. 
 
Please note that the M12883/52 and equivalents are the only M12883 part numbers 
affected. The Altitude Test requirement is unique to the M12883/52, and not required on 
any other M12883 part numbers.  
 

 
 
Based on the fact that Amphenol PCD has no reported field failures over an extended 
period of time, and that the parts have consistently passed Re-Qualification test, 
Amphenol PCD is recommending existing parts be dispositioned as “Use as Is”.  
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A copy of the GIDEP referenced above can be accessed via www.gidep.org.  Due to 
GIDEP membership regulations, PEI-Genesis is unable to distribute copies of the actual 
GIDEP document. 
 
Please contact your PEI-Genesis sales representative if you have any further questions, 
or feel free to contact me directly. 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

 
Stacy Novotny | Quality Manager 
t: 574.807.6044 | f: 574.282.3016 
e: stacy.novotny@peigenesis.com  
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